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PO Box 1666, Wellington 6140. Phone: +64 4 463 8000 Fax: +64 4 463 8001 

education.govt.nz 

21 May 2020

Tēnā koe 

Thank you for writing to the Ministry of Education on 12 February 2020 to request information 
about classrooms at Arowhenua Māori School:  

• All documents held by the Ministry of Education in relation to the construction of new
classrooms at Arowhenua Māori School.

On 21 February 2020, you agreed to clarify your request, for the following information: 

• Education Reports, Briefing Notes and Aide Memoires relating to the construction of new
classrooms at Arowhenua Māori School, as well as other key documents, including but not
limited to; business cases and a master plan, if applicable.

• Correspondence with [Arowhenua Māori School], in particular any requests or formal bids for
funding or improvements.

You also agreed to a clarified time frame of 1 January 2017 to 31 December 2018.  

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). 

There are 14 documents within scope of your request. A list of documents, and my decisions 
regarding their release, are attached to this letter as Appendix A.  

Some information relating to members of the school’s community has been redacted under section 
9(2)(a) of the Act, to protect the privacy of natural persons. One piece of information has also been 
redacted under section 9(2)(j) of the Act, the allow the Ministry to carry out commercial negotiations 
without prejudice. We have not identified any countervailing public interest in the release of this 
information.  

Thank you again for your request. Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to refer this 
response to an Ombudsman. You can do this by emailing info@ombudsman.parliament.govt.nz. 

Nāku noa, nā 

Kim Shannon 
Head, Education Infrastructure Service 

mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.govt.nz


 

 

 
 
 
Appendix A 
List of documents within scope of the request 

Information has been withheld from the documents under the following sections of the Act: 

• Section 9(2)(a), to protect the privacy of natural persons, and 
• Section 9(2)(j), to allow the Ministry to carry out negotiations without prejudice.  

Doc Date Title/subject line/description Redactions 
1 1 Mar and 21 

May 2018 
Annual property visit 
Emails between Ministry Property Advisor and the Principal 
of Arowhenua Māori School (AMS) 

 

2 16 Jun 2018 Arowhenua Maori School  
Email from AMS Principal to Ministry Property Advisor 

9(2)(a) 

3 15-19 Jun 
2018 

Arowhenua Maori School – Network comment 
Internal emails  

 

4A 11 Jul 2018 Arowhenua Maori School Visit (i) 
Email from AMS Principal to Ministry Property Advisor 

 

4B 11 Jul 2018 Notes from property hui  
Attached to Document 4A 

9(2)(j) 

5 13 Jul 2018 Memo: Arowhenua Māori School Build Roll and Master 
Planning Capacity  
Advice to Coralanne Child, Director of Education for 
Canterbury-Chatham Islands  

9(2)(a) 

6 21 Aug 2018 Arowhenua Maori School (ii) 
Email from AMS Principal to Ministry Property Advisor 
Follows on from Document 4A 

 

7 4 Sep 2018 Arowhenua Maori School Wish List (i) 
Email from AMS Principal to Ministry Property Advisor 

 

8A 6 Sep 2018 Arowhenua Maori School (iii) 
Emails between AMS Principal and Ministry Property Advisor 
Follows on from Documents 4A and 6 

 

8B 15 Oct 2018 Arowhenua Maori School (iv) 
Emails between AMS Principal and Ministry Property Advisor 
Follows on from Documents 4A, 6 and 8A 

 

9 Oct 2018 Project Request Form  
10A 2 Nov 2018 Arowhenua Maori School (v) 

Email from AMS Principal to Ministry Property Advisor 
9(2)(a) 

10B 2 Nov 2018 Arowhenua Maori School (v) 
Emails between AMS Principal and Ministry Property Advisor 

 

11 12 Nov 2018 Annual School Visit 
Emails between AMS Principal and Ministry Property Advisor 

9(2)(a) 



From: Bronwyn Te Koeti [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Monday, 21 May 2018 1:37 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: bAnnual property visit 

Kiaora Karren, I hope all is good with you. I am just following on from a conversation 
I had with you during your property visit last term about looking at new property 
managers. We need to start to get things moving and therefore would appreciate a list 
of accredited managers. regards, Bronwyn 

Bronwyn Te Koeti 
Principal 
Arowhenua Maori School 
33 Huirapa Street 
Temuka 
ph. 03 6157391 
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz 

On Thu, Mar 1, 2018 at 4:05 PM, Karren Madden 
<Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> wrote: 
Afternoon Bronwyn, 

It’s time again for your annual school property visit. 

Would you be available at 9am on the 13th March. If this time or date does not suit 
please feel free to suggest an alternative.  

I look forward to your reply. 

Cheers, 

Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595  Mobile +64 27 512 2597
Te Urutī |48 Hereford St |West End 
Christchurch 8013

education.govt.nz  |  Follow us on Twitter: @EducationGovtNZ

We get the job done  Ka oti i a mātou ngā mahi
We are respectful, we listen, we learn  He rōpū manaaki, he rōpū whakarongo, he rōpū ako mātou
We back ourselves and others to win  Ka manawanui ki a mātou, me ētahi ake kia wikitoria
We work together for maximum impact  Ka mahi ngātahi mō te tukinga nui tonu 

Great results are our bottom line  Ko ngā huanga tino pai ā mātou whāinga mutunga
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Saturday, 16 June 2018 1:49 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: cArowhenua Maori School 

Kia ora Karren, 
I am writing to you to add to our current concerns regarding the conditions of our 
school property paticulary regarding Health and Safety. 
We are an "almost" special character school that was established in 1895 as a Native 
School and currently the only school in South Canterbury offering a full (Level 2) te 
reo Maori programme. We are proud of our local histories and are in the process of 
incorporating them into our school vision, curriculum and Graduate Profile. We have 
established role growth sitting on 61. 
Y0-1  (7) 
Y2 (5)
Y3 (11)
Y4  (9 
)Y5   (13) 
Y6 (5)
Y7 (9)
Y8 (2)
Apart from the many issues raised from your previous visit, we have additional 
growing concerns regarding maintaining the health & safety, well-being and dignity 
of our tamariki when they are unwell or injured as we have no sickbay. This has now 
become a huge issue as we currently have  children ( % of the role) with life 
threatening conditions!

 

 
We also have  other children with high health needs. 

We also have no where for our children when they have counselling, family group 
conferences, scoping interviews etc. We also have no break out spaces for individual 
learning and behavior. Recently I have had a request for  to seek 
somewhere off-site because my office which they were using was too noisy from the 
neighboring classroom.   
Thank you Karren, I hope this is of some use to you, nga mihi, Bronwyn 

Bronwyn Te Koeti 
Principal 
Arowhenua Maori School 
33 Huirapa Street 
Temuka 
ph. 03 6157391 
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz 
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From: Karren Madden
To: Christopher Meakin; Hamish Dennis; Carey Clark; Jill Forgie
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School - Network Comment
Date: Tuesday, 19 June 2018 10:51:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Morning All,

Bronwyn from Arowhenua has sent through the roll numbers and the situation is below. These
numbers do not include the ORRS space, that will be an additional deficit.

Net area  131% deficit
Gross area  160% deficit
Actual TS  2
Entitled TS           4

Approved 5YA  2014/15 $45,000
Remaining 5YA 2014/15  $34,000

I am ready to submit the PRF and just need a dialogue from Network, our plan is to be ahead of
the game on this one so if you could get something to me as soon as possible.

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597

From: Christopher Meakin 
Sent: Monday, 18 June 2018 10:28 a.m.
To: Hamish Dennis <Hamish.Dennis@education.govt.nz>; Carey Clark
<Carey.Clark@education.govt.nz>
Cc: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School - Network Comment

Corey is going to flick me  a pair of old property briefs to work off … I would rather use paper or
WORD personally.

From: Hamish Dennis 
Sent: Monday, 18 June 2018 8:58 a.m.
To: Christopher Meakin <Christopher.Meakin@education.govt.nz>; Carey Clark
<Carey.Clark@education.govt.nz>
Cc: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School - Network Comment

Hi Chris,

Can you please alter the following as required,
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I don’t know much about Arowhenua
 
“Arowhenua Maori School is a key provider of Maori Medium Education in the local schooling
network.
Sector Enablement and Support are working with the school regarding the potential
establishment of an enrolment scheme. This will not prevent the need for teaching space, but
will clarify enrolment procedures at the school.”
 
Kind Regards,
 
Hamish
Hamish Dennis | Network Analyst - Canterbury | SE&S Canterbury
DDI +64 3 378 7797 | Ext 37797

 

From: Karren Madden 
Sent: Friday, 15 June 2018 2:51 p.m.
To: Hamish Dennis <Hamish.Dennis@education.govt.nz>
Cc: Christopher Meakin <Christopher.Meakin@education.govt.nz>
Subject: Arowhenua Maori School - Network Comment
 
Afternoon Hamish,
 
I am currently completing a PRF (Project request form) for Arowhenua Maori School to address
property issues.
 
The issues include:
Roll growth
Deficit SPG space 92%
Current asset condition
Delivering the curriculum (flexible learning spaces/DQLS standards)
 
The question is………..
What are the demographic pressures? Is there an alternative network solution (eg. Zoning,
recapitate existing schools, transporting students to other schools etc)?
 
Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595  Mobile +64 27 512 2597
Te Urutī |48 Hereford St |West End
Christchurch 8013

education.govt.nz  |  Follow us on Twitter: @EducationGovtNZ

We get the job done  Ka oti i a mātou ngā mahi
We are respectful, we listen, we learn  He rōpū manaaki, he rōpū whakarongo, he rōpū ako mātou
We back ourselves and others to win  Ka manawanui ki a mātou, me ētahi ake kia wikitoria
We work together for maximum impact  Ka mahi ngātahi mō te tukinga nui tonu

Great results are our bottom line  Ko ngā huanga tino pai ā mātou whāinga mutunga
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Wednesday, 11 July 2018 2:32 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: d: Arowhenua Maori School Visit 

Thanks Karren, sounds like a date! Look forward to seeing you. nga mihi, Bronwyn 

Bronwyn Te Koeti 
Principal 
Arowhenua Maori School 
33 Huirapa Street 
Temuka 
ph. 03 6157391 
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz 

On Wed, Jul 11, 2018 at 1:59 PM, Karren Madden 
<Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> wrote: 
Afternoon Bronwyn, 

I would like to make a time to bring our group manager Brian Mitchell to have a look 
the current condition of Arowhenua Maori School. He is interested in finding the best 
way forward in relation to property for your school. 

Brian has indicated that he will be in Christchurch  on the 14th of August. How does 
11am sound for a visit? 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Cheers, 

Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595  Mobile +64 27 512 2597
Te Urutī |48 Hereford St |West End 
Christchurch 8013

education.govt.nz  |  Follow us on Twitter: @EducationGovtNZ

We get the job done  Ka oti i a mātou ngā mahi
We are respectful, we listen, we learn  He rōpū manaaki, he rōpū whakarongo, he rōpū ako mātou
We back ourselves and others to win  Ka manawanui ki a mātou, me ētahi ake kia wikitoria
We work together for maximum impact  Ka mahi ngātahi mō te tukinga nui tonu 

Great results are our bottom line  Ko ngā huanga tino pai ā mātou whāinga mutunga 
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Notes from property hui (s)      Wednesday 07/11/2018  11:00 am 

Present: Bronwyn Te Koeti (Principal), Karren Madden (MoE Property Advisor), Natalie 
McCullough (Junior Project Manager, School Support), Simon Trotter (Project Delivery 
Manager, MoE), Gabrielle Wall (D & G Consulting) 

• Introductions
• Karren announced that they have (so far) been successful with funding.
• Once project is underway 5YA will be put on hold and any excess funding will go into

project. A new 10 Year Property plan will be re-instated upon project completion.
• Was explained the hold ups with the temporary classroom was due to Timaru District

Council requiring a resource consent before building permit process could start.
• Gabrielle Wall was introduced. She is an independent consultant who will be acting as

our “Navigator” to support us with our work brief.
• Gabrielle has asked that a working (advisory) group be formed in order to have initial

input as experts on the community. It does not have to be BoT exclusive.
• A quote has been given for raising and shifting “hall” .
• BoT will have to document the decision to return ownership of hall to MoE in order for

works to start.
• Currently the MoE are looking at creating four new learning environments. Using

existing classrooms as refurbished admin/staff/sickbay etc.
• Question regarding new classroom start-up funding was raised. Each learning

environment brings approx. $10,000. It is up to the kura as to how this is spent.
• Question raised regarding other temporary upgrade such as plumbing (or lack of) in

staff area. Simon suggested that we just go ahead and send invoice to them.

Further meeting between Bronwyn and Gabrielle 

• Need to think of key community people for working group. BoT, Runanga etc.
• Phone meeting Monday, 12/11/2018 at 11.00pm
• Working group meeting set for Wednesday 21/11/2018. 5.30-8.00pm

Phone meeting notes (Monday 12/11/2018 @ 11.00am) 

Bronwyn and Gabrielle 

Gabrielle will come down and meet with group. Meeting should be approx. 2 ½ hours. 

Will be looking at broad questions based on recently worked strategic plan in order to create 
questions for consultation survey and community (whanau hui) meeting. Date she would be 
available for a community meeting is Monday 26/11/2018. Will need to change date for BoT 
meeting(?) 

4B
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James
To: Karren Madden
Subject: 1 Arowhenua Maori School
Date: Tuesday, 21 August 2018 10:53:54 AM

Kia ora Karren, I am writing to follow up on our meeting with yourself, Simon, and Brian Mitchell
(Group Manager) last Tuesday. First of all I want to personally thank you for all the obvious effort
and work you have carried out behind the scenes already. Here at Arowhenua Māori School we
are over-joyed by the response and suggested solutions that Brian has proposed for our school
going forward and are eagerly awaiting for to the formal proposal that was discussed (in writing)
so as to present to our board.
In order to make good preparations for the leased classroom that was proposed as part of phase
1, are you able to keep us in the loop regarding any updates?
Looking forward to your response. Once again, many thanks, Bronwyn

Bronwyn Te Koeti
Principal
Arowhenua Maori School
33 Huirapa Street
Temuka
ph. 03 6157391
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James
To: Karren Madden
Subject: 2: Arowhenua Maori School Visit
Date: Monday, 27 August 2018 1:42:14 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Kia ora Karren, thank you for the phone call last Friday. Do you have that email ready by any
chance? It would be good to get the ball rolling with the board at our meeting tonight. Ngā mihi,
Bronwyn

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 11 July 2018 2:34 PM
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Thanks Bronwyn J

Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Wednesday, 11 July 2018 2:32 p.m.
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Thanks Karren, sounds like a date! Look forward to seeing you. nga mihi, Bronwyn

Bronwyn Te Koeti
Principal
Arowhenua Maori School
33 Huirapa Street
Temuka
ph. 03 6157391
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz

On Wed, Jul 11, 2018 at 1:59 PM, Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
wrote:

Afternoon Bronwyn,

I would like to make a time to bring our group manager Brian Mitchell to have a look
the current condition of Arowhenua Maori School. He is interested in finding the best
way forward in relation to property for your school.

Brian has indicated that he will be in Christchurch  on the 14th of August. How does
11am sound for a visit?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James
To: Karren Madden
Subject: 3 Arowhenua Maori School Wish List
Date: Tuesday, 4 September 2018 12:46:01 PM

Kia ora Karren, I have created a wish-list as requested in consultation with the board and staff.
Phase One;
Additional (temporary) classroom,
Heat pumps for two older rooms (Kohurau and Takapo),
Plumbing in Staffroom and new dishwasher,
Wheelchair ramps for classroom doorways,
Removal of shelving unit in Takapo and shift wall (nonload bearing and not to ceiling) over to
create more room,

Phase Two;
Investigate sun shelters,
Carpets need replacing,
Admin area upgrade (Manaakitanga a school value and no-where to greet etc),
More areas around school for display,
Bigger staffroom,
Break out spaces (both teaching and nonteaching),
More storage
Sick Bay,
Use original school building as a hall/library (shift and renovate) This building is extremely
important to the school community.
Toilet upgrade, no hot water in boys toilet and urinal too high for junior boys!
Revamping of older block (air circulation, flexible learning spaces, furniture, no hot water in one
room)
Investigate state of older building roof, (while the main roof has been replaced the veranda
appears to be in the same state as the old school hall).
Student kitchen (Y7-8) technology where we can create a culturally responsive technology
program and practice manaakitanga.
Safer wiring,
Swimming pool (new pump, changing sheds)
More drinking fountains/filters
New classroom(s)  (permanent),
Garage/caretaker shed upgrade,
The school sits amongst swamp, rivers and ponds at the back of the school property, where
there is an abundance of bird-life. It is currently “out of bounds” because there is only farm
fencing and in some places none. It would be good to have security fencing so that viewing of
this area could be utilised.
Ngā mihi,

Bronwyn Te Koeti
Principal
Arowhenua Maori School
33 Huirapa Street
Temuka
ph. 03 6157391
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James
To: Karren Madden
Subject: 4 Arowhenua Maori School Visit
Date: Thursday, 6 September 2018 10:12:10 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Thank you Karren, I trust you got our school community “wish list”. Wondering how we are
getting on with the classroom? I know building consent may be an issue therefore thank you for
the urgency of this project, are we likely to have this classroom up and running by day 1 next
term? Bronwyn

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 27 August 2018 3:05 PM
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Afternoon Bronwyn,

Firstly, sorry I could only catch hold of Simon today.  Could you (Arowhenua BoT) please send
through your “wish list” as requested by Brian at the meeting……..bearing in mind we will
attempt to accommodate your requests which are within Ministry policy. Once you sent it
through we will discuss it with you and the BoT and begin the process.

As for an update, Yvone Caetano will contact you shortly about the temporary accommodation,
we have marked this as urgent.

BoT owned Building: We are currently seeking prices to address the feasibility to move the
original school building, address the compliance issues and restoration of the building. As
mentioned at the meeting, this can only happen if the building is returned to Ministry ownership
and will have to be a staged process.

I look forward to hearing from you shortly, please let me know if you have any questions.

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Monday, 27 August 2018 1:42 p.m.
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Kia ora Karren, thank you for the phone call last Friday. Do you have that email ready by any
chance? It would be good to get the ball rolling with the board at our meeting tonight. Ngā mihi,
Bronwyn
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From: Karren Madden
To: "Bronwyn Te Koeti-James"
Cc: Yvone Caetano - School Support Ltd (yvone.caetano@schoolsupport.co.nz)
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit
Date: Monday, 15 October 2018 1:18:00 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Hi Bronwyn,

Yvone will be able to answer that question J  Yvone???

I have copied Yvone into this email.

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | EIS
DDI +6433787595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Monday, 15 October 2018 12:20 p.m.
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Kiaora Karren, hope all is well with you. Last week I had a conversation with Timaru District
Council (Building Inspector) who basically approved consent for the temporary classroom. Do we
have an update on the progress of this? Bronwyn

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 6 September 2018 2:22 PM
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Hi Bronwyn,

I’m sorry I had written the majority of this email and then parked it in my draft file.

We will be able to accommodate the majority, if not all of your requests J how we deliver the
final project will differ from your list.

Phase 1 – Temporary classroom onsite. I have a price and just need funding loaded (which will be
shortly) before it’s on its way. I will keep you up to date on the progress.

After the temporary space is on site we will come down and meet with the school and BOT to
confirm the best way forward and put a plan in place to minimise the disruption to the school.

Please let me know if you or the BOT have any questions J

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | EIS
DDI +6433787595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Thursday, 6 September 2018 10:12 a.m.
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Thank you Karren, I trust you got our school community “wish list”. Wondering how we are
getting on with the classroom? I know building consent may be an issue therefore thank you for
the urgency of this project, are we likely to have this classroom up and running by day 1 next
term? Bronwyn

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 27 August 2018 3:05 PM
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Afternoon Bronwyn,

Firstly, sorry I could only catch hold of Simon today.  Could you (Arowhenua BoT) please send
through your “wish list” as requested by Brian at the meeting……..bearing in mind we will
attempt to accommodate your requests which are within Ministry policy. Once you sent it
through we will discuss it with you and the BoT and begin the process.

As for an update, Yvone Caetano will contact you shortly about the temporary accommodation,
we have marked this as urgent.

BoT owned Building: We are currently seeking prices to address the feasibility to move the
original school building, address the compliance issues and restoration of the building. As
mentioned at the meeting, this can only happen if the building is returned to Ministry ownership
and will have to be a staged process.

I look forward to hearing from you shortly, please let me know if you have any questions.

Cheers,
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | Education Infrastructure Services
DDI +64 3 378 7595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Monday, 27 August 2018 1:42 p.m.
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School Visit

Kia ora Karren, thank you for the phone call last Friday. Do you have that email ready by any
chance? It would be good to get the ball rolling with the board at our meeting tonight. Ngā mihi,
Bronwyn
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We get the job done  Ka oti i a mātou ngā mahi
We are respectful, we listen, we learn  He rōpū manaaki, he rōpū whakarongo, he rōpū ako mātou
We back ourselves and others to win  Ka manawanui ki a mātou, me ētahi ake kia wikitoria
We work together for maximum impact  Ka mahi ngātahi mō te tukinga nui tonu 

Great results are our bottom line  Ko ngā huanga tino pai ā mātou whāinga mutunga 
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 4:27 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: 7: Arowhenua Maori School 

Thank you Karren, all sounding a bit positive. Yes I will be available at that time. Ngā 
mihi, Bronwyn 

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>  
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 2:38 PM 
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz> 
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School 

Afternoon Bronwyn, 

I believe the council have everything they require now to grant the consent, so I 
expect that school support will be in contact with you shortly. 

Caroline, Simon and I will be seeing you next Wednesday about the redevelopment, I 
was wondering if I could catch up with you at 10.30am for our annual school visit.  

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Cheers, 
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | EIS 

DDI +6433787595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597 

 

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz]  
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 10:12 a.m. 
To: Natalie McCullough <natalie.mccullough@schoolsupport.co.nz>; Emma Royal 
<Emma.Royal@education.govt.nz>; Karren Madden 
<Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: Arowhenua Maori School 

Kei hea o 
mātou 

akoranga? 
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We are still waiting!! 
Bronwyn Te Koeti 
Principal 
Arowhenua Maori School 
33 Huirapa Street 
Temuka 
ph. 03 6157391 
email office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz 

RELE
ASED U

NDER THE O
FFIC

IAL I
NFORMATIO

N ACT

mailto:office@arowhenuamaori.school.nz


From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 4:27 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School 

Thank you Karren, all sounding a bit positive. Yes I will be available at that time. Ngā mihi, 
Bronwyn 

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>  
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 2:38 PM 
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz> 
Subject: RE: Arowhenua Maori School 

Afternoon Bronwyn, 

I believe the council have everything they require now to grant the consent, so I expect that 
school support will be in contact with you shortly. 

Caroline, Simon and I will be seeing you next Wednesday about the redevelopment, I was 
wondering if I could catch up with you at 10.30am for our annual school visit.  

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Cheers, 
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | EIS 

DDI +6433787595 | Mobile +64 27 512 2597 

From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz]  
Sent: Friday, 2 November 2018 10:12 a.m. 
To: Natalie McCullough <natalie.mccullough@schoolsupport.co.nz>; Emma Royal 
<Emma.Royal@education.govt.nz>; Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Subject: Arowhenua Maori School 
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From: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James [mailto:principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz] 
Sent: Monday, 12 November 2018 2:41 PM 
To: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz> 
Cc: Richie Waa 
Subject: RE: Annual School Visit 

Thank you Karren.  I have taken down 
some notes from last Wednesday  are you able to skim over and 
make sure I have got everything correct and I haven’t missed anything out. Ngā mihi, 
Bronwyn 

From: Karren Madden <Karren.Madden@education.govt.nz>  
Sent: Monday, 12 November 2018 2:08 PM 
To: Bronwyn Te Koeti-James <principal@arowhenuamaori.school.nz> 
Subject: Annual School Visit 

Hi Bronwyn, 

Thank you for the quick catch up last week, 

The project is moving along, the consent for the temporary space should be through shortly. 
We have a quote to move the old school building and are waiting of pricing for remediation 
before we can make a submission for funding. You are now moving into your education 
brief. Exciting times . 

Good luck with the education brief, you’re in good hands with Gabrielle  

Please feel free to send through any question that you or the Board may have around the 
process. 

Cheers, 
Karren Madden | Property Advisor | EIS 

DDI +6433787595  Mobile +64 27 512 2597 

48 Hereford Street, Christchurch 

education.govt.nz  |  Follow us on Twitter: @EducationGovtNZ 

We get the job done  Ka oti i a mātou ngā mahi
We are respectful, we listen, we learn  He rōpū manaaki, he rōpū whakarongo, he rōpū ako mātou
We back ourselves and others to win  Ka manawanui ki a mātou, me ētahi ake kia wikitoria
We work together for maximum impact  Ka mahi ngātahi mō te tukinga nui tonu 

Great results are our bottom line  Ko ngā huanga tino pai ā mātou whāinga mutunga 
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